
August 4, 2017

Qiuyue Chen
No.2 Yuanmingyuan West Road
Haidian District
Beijing, China 100193

Dear Qiuyue:

It is my pleasure to offer you an $0 Honorary Associate/Fellow appointment in the operational 
area of Doebley lab in the Department of Genetics for the period of November 1, 2017 and
January 31, 2018. Your working title will be Research Associate.

You will be collaborating with Professor John Doebley working on statistical analysis of genomic 
data for teosinte, the wild ancestor of maize. It is expected that during your stay you will analyze 
genetic and genomic data for teosinte using ASREML, TASSEL and other software tools and 
prepare a manuscript for publication on the results of the analysis. The goal of this project is to 
analyze genetic and genomic data for five populations of the maize ancestor teosinte.

The appointment of Honorary Associate does not entail any financial obligations by this 
Department nor the University of Wisconsin-Madison.

You are required to register with the Student Health Insurance Program (SHIP) office and 
purchase health insurance for the duration of your stay. For more information about the SHIP 
program, you can access their web site at http://www.uhs.wisc.edu/ship/. For benefit questions 
please contact Matt Hahne in your department. 

As a Research Associate, you are eligible to use all campus libraries, recreational facilities, and 
have access to Union programs and services, including Mini Courses and Hoofers.  You also have 
Wisc-World privileges (Internet access, e-mail usage, and Wisc-World software bundle) and have 
access to specific Division of Information Technology (DoIT) services and products. Please refer 
to the attachment provided with this letter for additional information. If you have questions about 
any of the above-indicated information, please contact Matt Hahne at the departmental office.

This appointment does not confer any rights to intellectual property to which you may be exposed 
in the course of your visiting appointment.  Your rights to any intellectual property that you 
create during your visiting appointment are determined by University of Wisconsin policies, 
including but not limited to the University’s general intellectual property policy, located at 
https://research.wisc.edu/compliance-policy/intellectual-property/.
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As an international visitor, we want to be sure you are aware of our college’s International 
Programs (CALS IP) office. We hope during your time here, you will take the opportunity to 
connect with Dr. Sundaram Gunasekaran, Director, CALS IP. Information regarding your visit to 
the University of Wisconsin-Madison will be shared with the CALS IP office for the purpose of 
maintaining a database of international visitors to our college. If you have any questions about 
this database, or if CALS IP can be of assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact the 
CALS IP Office in 140 Agricultural Hall (Phone: 608 262-1251; email: calsip@cals.wisc.edu; 
Website: ip.cals.wisc.edu). 

I believe you will find the environment in Professor John Doebley’s laboratory to be interesting 
and stimulating.  Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this appointment. 

Sincerely, 

John Doebley  Carol Y. Hillmer 
Professor and Chair Associate Dean 
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